
 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT  
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

December 21, 2021 
 

Victoria Masse  

Northeast Site Solutions  

420 Main Street #2 

Sturbridge, MA 01566  

victoria@northeastsitesolutions.com 

 

RE: EM-T-MOBILE-164-211115 - T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing 

telecommunications facility located at 482 Pigeon Hill Road, Windsor, Connecticut.  

 

Dear Ms. Masse: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby denies your request to modify the above-referenced 

existing telecommunications facility, pursuant to Section 16-50j-73 of the Regulations of Connecticut State 

Agencies.  

 

The requested modification, as proposed, would load the tower to a maximum of 101 percent of its capacity, 

which is above the 100 percent limit established by the Council under guidance from the Connecticut State 

Building Inspector. Please see attached Council memo on Acceptable Overstress for Communications 

Towers. 

 

Thus, the proposed modification is not in compliance with the exemption criteria in Section 16-50j-72 (b) 

of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/FOC/emr 

 

 

c: The Honorable Donald Trinks, Mayor, Town of Windsor (towncouncil@townofwindsorct.com) 

 

Enclosure: Council memo on Acceptable Overstress for Communications Towers  
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